[image: image1.jpg]



City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services


100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) 923-1109 (Fax)



MEMORANDUM

TO: 

Mayor Patricia Flury 



Vice Mayor C.K. “Mac” McElyea

Commissioner Anne Castro

Commissioner Walter Duke

Commissioner Bobbie Grace
FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E., Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer
DATE:     
October 9, 2012
RE:           
Release Payment to Intercounty Engineering, Inc. for Repair Work Related to Lift Sation 7


Introduction and Background
Intercounty was the contractor for Phase 1 Lift Station Project. Flooding incident occurred after Lift Station 7 was placed back in service. Contractor was directed to investigate and make necessary repairs. Also, to minimize by-pass pumping cost work needed to be done ASAP. We did not know reason for the flooding. Our initial position was it was Contractor's problem and repair would be covered under warrantee. Once the repair work was done and station was placed back in service the cause of the station flooding was determined to be due to a faulty check valve on the existing sump pump discharge piping. The sump pump is located in the chamber (below grade) where the pumps and control panel are located.  The sump pump discharges into the wet well where the sewerage flows into. If the levels in the wet well rises to the level of the sump pump discharge piping the flow can enter the sump pump discharge piping. If the check valve is faulty, flow will flow back through the sump pump and enter the chamber where the control panel is located. Once we confirmed the faulty check valve and the area did flood as determined we filed an insurance claim. 
Check No. 197401 dated 4/6/12 in the amount of $48,665.09 was received and credited to account 402-00-00-369-91-01. Public Services Department is requesting your approval of resolution to have Finance pay the overdue InterCounty invoice for cost of work due to flooding of Lift Station 7 in the amount of $48,458.49. Copy of invoice is enclosed.

Staff recommends approval.
Recommendation

Staff recommends that the City Commission approve the resolution to release payment to InterCounty Engineering, Inc., under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   
